NEWBURY TOWN COUNCIL                                                               CIVIC PRIDE, ARTS & CULTURE


Minutes of a meeting of the Civic Pride, Arts, & Culture Committee held in the Council Chamber on Monday 4th July 2022 at 7.30pm
Present

Councillors Martin Colston; Jo Day; Billy Drummond; Stuart Gourley; Steve Masters; Gary Norman; Elizabeth O’Keeffe; and Sarah Slack
Officer present: 
Elisa Mullen, Civic Manager
01.
Election of a Chairperson and Vice Chairperson
Proposed: Councillor Elizabeth O’Keeffe
Seconded: Councillor Martin Colston
Resolved: That Councillor Jo Day be elected as Chairperson of the Civic Pride, Arts and Culture Committee for the Municipal Year 2022/23.

There were no other nominations.

Proposed: Councillor Jo Day

Seconded: Councillor Stuart Gourley
Resolved: That Councillor Elizabeth O’Keeffe be elected as Vice-Chairperson of the Civic Pride, Arts and Culture Committee for the Municipal Year 2022/23.

There were no other nominations.

02.
Apologies for absence
Apologies: Councillors Sue Farrant & Olivia Lewis
03.
Declaration of Interest and Dispensations
The Civic Manager declared that Councillors Billy Drummond and Steve Masters are also Members of West Berkshire Council, which is declared as a general interest on their behalf and a dispensation is in place to allow them to partake in discussions relating to West Berkshire Council business.
04.
Minutes



4.1
Proposed: Councillor Elizabeth O’Keeffe
Seconded: Councillor Billy Drummond
Resolved: That the Minutes of the meeting of the Civic Pride, Arts & Culture Committee held on Monday 28th February 2022 be approved and signed by the Chairperson.
4.2 Actions from previous meeting
Actions were completed by the Civic Manager and further outcomes to be discussed through relevant agenda items.
05.
Questions and petitions from members of the public
There were none.
06.
Members’ questions and petitions
There were none.
07.
Mayor’s Drive & Tea Party (Appendix 3)


The Council received a report from Angela Spellman, lead organiser of the Mayor’s Drive & Tea Party, about the history of the event and information on their decision taken to stop the event.


The Chairperson thanked Angela and her team of volunteers for their organisation of the event over many years. Angela was presented with some flowers and a framed letter of thanks from the Mayor of Newbury.
Proposed: Councillor Steve Masters


Seconded: Councillor Martin Colston
Resolved: The recommendation that the Council would consider supporting community organisations who wish to come forward to host a similar event was approved.
Proposed: Councillor Stuart Gourley


Seconded: Councillor Martin Colston
Resolved: The recommendation that the Council would explore a new event opportunity within the scope of our resources if no community groups came forward was approved.
08.
Local Democracy Working Group (Appendix 4a & 4b)

It was noted that Cllr Elizabeth O’Keeffe has stood down from this working group.



Proposed: Councillor Jo Day


Seconded: Councillor Gary Norman
Resolved: The Terms of Reference for Local Democracy Working Group and working group membership were approved, and Councillor Steve Masters will now be a member. 

The Council also received a report on the current status of local democracy events due to take place in Autumn 2022.

09.
Newbury Town Council Silvery Anniversary Working Group (Appendix 5a, 5b and 5c)

It was noted that Cllr Elizabeth O’Keeffe has stood down from this working group.

Proposed: Councillor Jo Day

Seconded: Councillor Billy Drummond
Resolved: The Terms of Reference for NTC25 and working group membership were approved, and Councillor Martha Vickers will now be a member. 

The Council also received a report on the Silver Anniversary Reception that took place on the 1st April 2022 and the recent Beating the Bounds events which had a good turnout. Members were informed of upcoming anniversary events that are due to take place for the remainder to the year.  

10.
Art On The Park (Appendix 6)
The Council noted that Art on the Park is scheduled to take place on Sunday 28th August 2022. 

Councillors have been urged to volunteer as a steward on the day when the request is made.

11. 
Newbury Town Trails

The Civic Manager informed the Council that this project had come to a stop as the Newbury BID had decided to go ahead with the project on their own. They are going to produce their own maps using a more expensive alternative supplier, therefore, no longer supporting our next series of maps.  

It was noted that our current maps are extremely popular, but they are now dated and do not show the new Blue Plaques. 


There were discussions about how we move the project forward and it was agreed that different ideas would be explored in time before the next meeting.


Any ideas and document examples that Councillors have should be sent to the Civic Manager before the next meeting.

12. 
Ebb & Flow Information Panel
The Civic Manager informed the Committee that the Canal Corridor Working Group were trying to work on all future signage along the canal being uniform and consistent with each other, this was making progress with our project very slow.
The Council were still very keen to progress this project with a view to have the new Ebb & Flow information panel installed at earliest convenience.
13. 
Heritage Open Day
It was noted that the Council will welcome the public to the Town Hall for Heritage Open Day on Saturday 17th September 2022 10am – 2pm, showcasing the 25th Anniversary timeline display.

Volunteers are encouraged to come forward to assist with stewarding on the day.

14. 
Baby Loss Awareness Week (Appendix 17)
Members received a report to participate in the Wave of Light event which involved 
lighting up the Town Hall in pink & blue colours to support Baby Loss Awareness Week.
Members noted that while they support the cause, it’s important to remain fair to other organisations when it comes to financial resources when raising awareness of organisations. Members felt that it could end up having a knock-on effect if we were to approve this and that there may be an expectation to give the same support to other organisations when we don’t have the resources.

It was also noted that there could be other opportunities to support the cause. A suggestion which was favoured was to offer the organisation use of the Chamber for a Coffee Morning where they could also use it as an opportunity to fundraise for a charity appropriate to the cause.
The Civic Manager will contact the member of the public to advise of this opportunity and if they would like to take it up.

It was noted that the up lighting of buildings was becoming a more popular way of showing solidarity with causes. It was agreed that permanent lighting for this could be explored.
15. 
Flying the Ukrainian Flag from the Town Hall

Proposed: Councillor Martin Coulston


Seconded: Councillor Sarah Slack

Resolved: That Newbury Town Council continues to fly the Ukrainian Flag from the Town Hall.

16. 
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee (Appendix 8)
The Council received a quote on the Beacon Lighting Event which was held on the 2nd June 2022.

It was noted that for future events similar to this that a greater budget would be considered. 

Councillors would also like to record their thanks to volunteer stewards and the Newbury Sea Cadets for their fundraising efforts for the Mayor’s charities. 
17. 
Newbury Town Civic Awards 2022 (Appendix 9)
The Council received a report on the Newbury Town Civic Awards which was held on in March 2022.

The first Civic Award event was successful.  The Civic Manager noted that the Council should continue to push for nominations and promotion of the Young Person’s Civic Award for 2023’s event.
18. 
Mayor Making 2022 (Appendix 10)
The Council received a report on Mayor Making which was held on 15th May 2022.

The Civic Manager noted some changes that would be made to 2023’s event; these include starting the Church Service later, going back to a raising of hand for voting rather than standing, and making clear to all guests that they are welcome to attend the Reception if they don’t wish to go to the church service.
The Civic Manager extended her thanks to Brendon Ferreira and the Combined Cadet Force Volunteers who supported the event on the day.

Councillors would also like to record their thanks to the Civic Manager for the successful civic events programme that has taken place since the last meeting of this Committee.
19. 
Raising the Profile of the Council in the Community 
 
Letters of congratulations were noted by the Committee. 

The Civic Manager encouraged Councillors to come forward with any
recommendations that they may have.
20.
Civic Events
a. The information regarding Civic Events held since the last meeting of this committee was received and noted.
b. The information relating to future Civic Events as detailed on the agenda was received and noted by the Committee.

It was also noted that a Mayor’s Coffee Morning for Speakability would be taking place on Saturday 16th July in the Council Chamber.

c. Potential future events or activities:

Following the success of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Beacon Lighting Event, Councillor Sarah Slack suggested we consider a Music Festival in Victoria Park. Councillor Stuart Gourley then suggested that this could work as a fundraiser to help fund repairs for the bandstand.
The Civic Manager will look further into this, and the item would be added to the Forward Working Programme.
21.
Forward Work Programme for Civic Pride, Arts & Leisure Committee meetings 2022/2023 (Appendix 12)

It was agreed that the following items would be added to the Forward Working Programme for the next meeting:

· Music Festival

· Review of Art on the Park

· Newbury Town Trails

· Ebb & Flow Information Panel

There being no further business the Chairperson declared the meeting closed at 9.05pm.
Chairperson:
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